COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

"To Envich Lhves Throwgh Effective and Cahing Sanica"

900 SOUTH FREMOMT AVEMLUIE
ALHAMBREA, CALIFORMIA 91803-1331

. Telephone: (626) 458-5100
GAIL FARBER, Director http:id e lacounty. gov

ADDRESS ALL CORRESPOMDEMCE TO:
P.O.BOX 1460
ALHAMBRA, CALIFORMIA 91302-1460

October 08, 2013

The Honorable Board of Supervisors
County of Los Angeles

383 Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration
500 West Temple Street

Los Angeles, California 90012

Dear Supervisors:

RORY M. SHAW WETLANDS PARK PROJECT
(A.K.A. STRATHERN WETLANDS PARK PROJECT)
PROJECT PARTNERSHIP AGREEMENT
(SUPERVISORIAL DISTRICT 3)

(3 VOTES)

SUBJECT

This action is to execute a Project Partnership Agreement with the City of Los Angeles Department
of Water and Power for the design and construction of a recycled water pipeline as a component of
the Rory M. Shaw Wetlands Park Project (a.k.a. Strathern Wetlands Park Project) and to adopt the
Addendum to the Sun Valley Watershed Management Plan Program Environmental Impact Report.

IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT THE BOARD ACTING AS THE GOVERNING BODY OF THE LOS
ANGELES COUNTY FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT:

1. Certify that the Addendum to the previously certified final Environmental Impact Report for the Sun
Valley Watershed Management Plan has been completed in compliance with the California
Environmental Quality Act and reflects the independent judgment and analysis of the Los Angeles
County Flood Control District and find that the Board has reviewed and considered the information
contained in the Addendum and the final Environmental Impact Report.

2. Approve a Project Partnership Agreement with the City of Los Angeles Department of Water and
Power providing for the inclusion of a recycled water line in the Rory M. Shaw Wetlands Park Project
and instruct the Chairman of the Board to sign the Agreement on behalf of the Los Angeles County
Flood Control District.
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PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTION

On June 29, 2004, the Los Angeles County Flood Control District adopted the Sun Valley Watershed
Management Plan (SVWMP) and the SVWMP Program Environmental Impact Report (PEIR). The
SVWMP identified 18 Best Management Practice projects that focus on flood protection, increased
water conservation, improved water quality, increased habitat restoration, and enhanced recreational
opportunities. In recent years, the Los Angeles County Flood Control District (LACFCD) has
completed construction of two projects from the SVWMP: Tuxford Green Multiuse Project and the
Sun Valley Park Drain and Infiltration System Project.

Efforts are currently underway for the implementation of a third project from the SVWMP, the Rory
M. Shaw Wetlands Park Project. This project will convert a 46-acre, construction debris landfill into a
multipurpose wetlands park. The project will feature a storm drain system and detention pond for
stormwater capture, a wetlands area for stormwater treatment, and recreational open space. The
treated stormwater runoff will be pumped to existing underground infiltration basins at the adjacent
Sun Valley Park for groundwater recharge.

The project includes a 4.75-mile storm drain system from Sheldon Street to the detention pond at the
wetlands park. In November 2005 the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP)
adopted the Integrated Resources PEIR, which identifies a proposed recycled water line from the
Valley Steam Plant along the same alignment as the storm drain system. The enclosed Agreement
will allow for the inclusion of the proposed recycled water line in the design and construction of the
storm drain system from Sheldon Street to the wetlands park. The recycled water line infrastructure
will convey Title 22 treated water to the wetlands park to be used for irrigation.

The adopted PEIR did not consider the recycled water line component of the Rory M. Shaw
Wetlands Park Project. An Addendum to the PEIR was prepared to refine the Project Scope,
discuss an alternative storm drain alignment, and include the recycled water line in the project
description. Approval of the recommended actions will certify the Addendum to the PEIR.

The project name has changed from Strathern Wetlands Park Project to Rory M. Shaw Wetlands
Park Project. The Park has been dedicated in memory of Rory M. Shaw, an engineer with the City of
Los Angeles who lost his life during the 2005 storms in a sink hole on Tujunga Avenue adjacent to
Strathern Pit. Moving forward, all documents and communication regarding the project will refer to
the project as the Rory M. Shaw Wetlands Park Project (a.k.a. Strathern Wetlands Park Project).

The purpose of the recommended action is to certify the Addendum to the Final PEIR and to the
Chairman of the Board of Supervisors, on behalf of the LACFCD, to execute the enclosed Project
Partnership Agreement (Agreement No. WR-12-1049) with the LADWP for the inclusion of a
recycled water line in the Rory M. Shaw Wetlands Park Project.

Implementation of Strategic Plan Goals

The Countywide Strategic Plan directs the provisions of Operational Effectiveness (Goal 1), Fiscal
Responsibility (Goal 2), and Integrated Services Delivery (Goal 3) by developing partnerships to
effectively leverage our resources and using a collaborative effort to implement the project. The
project is a collaborative partnership that will provide multiple benefits for the residents by creating
improvements in the areas of flood protection, water conservation, water quality, recreation, and
ecosystem restoration.

FISCAL IMPACT/FINANCING
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There will be no impact to the County General Fund. The LADWP will reimburse the LACFCD up to
$8,529,600 for the construction of the recycled water line.

Funding for this project is included in the Fiscal Year 2013-14 Flood Control District Fund Budget.

FACTS AND PROVISIONS/LEGAL REQUIREMENTS

The enclosed Addendum has been reviewed and approved as to form by County Counsel.

ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENTATION

On June 29, 2004, Agenda Item No. 108, the Board approved the environmental document for this
project, which was included in the SVWMP. The PEIR found that on the basis of the whole record
before the Board that the significant adverse effects of the project have either been reduced to an
acceptable level or are outweighed by the specific considerations of the project as outlined in the
Findings of Fact and Statement of Overriding Considerations in accordance with the provisions of the
California Environmental Quality Act. In accordance with Sections 15162 and 15164(b) of the
Guidelines for the California Environmental Quality Act, an Addendum to the PEIR was prepared
since there are only minor technical changes or additions that do not result in any new significant
effect on the environment not included in the previously adopted PEIR. The changes are identified in
the enclosed Addendum.

Upon the Board's certification of the Addendum to the PEIR, Public Works will file a Notice of
Determination for the revisions to the PEIR in accordance with Section 21152(a) of the California
Public Resources Code and pay the required filing and processing fees with the County Clerk in the
amount of $75.

The location of the documents and other materials constituting the record of the proceedings upon
which the Board's decision is based in this matter is with the County of Los Angeles Department of
Public Works, Programs Development Division, 900 South Fremont Avenue, 11th Floor, Alhambra,
CA 91803. The custodian of such documents and materials is Mr. Ed Dingman, County of Los
Angeles Department of Public Works.

IMPACT ON CURRENT SERVICES (OR PROJECTS)

There will be no negative impact on current services.

Approval of the recommended actions will benefit the LACFCD by providing a means of collaborating
with the LADWP to effectively manage resources in the underserved community of Sun Valley.

CONCLUSION

Please return one adopted copy of this letter and an executed copy of the enclosure to the
Department of Public Works, Watershed Management Division.
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Respectfully submitted,

GAIL FARBER

Director

GF:GH:sw

Enclosures

c. Chief Executive Office (Rita Robinson)

County Counsel
Executive Office




























































